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Colac Otway Shire Immunisation staff will be attending Colac Secondary College, 
Colac Specialist School and Colac Trinity College on Tuesday 16 November for the 
completion of the year 7 immunisation program.
For enquiries, please contact Council’s Immunisation Unit on 5232 9429.

School Immunisation Program

A Special Council meeting will be held on:

Date: Wednesday 10 November 2021
Time: 4pm
Venue: COPACC, 95-97 Gellibrand Street, Colac

The sole purpose of the Special Council meeting is to consider the:
- Term and election of the Mayor
- Term and election of the Deputy Mayor.

A registration system will be in place for members of the public wishing to attend 
the Special Council meeting in person. To ensure COVID-19 capacity restrictions are 
adhered to, the number of people permitted to attend will be capped according to the 
room size. Any person who would like to come along to the Special Council meeting 
must register by contacting Council via email on governance@colacotway.vic.gov.au
or phone 5232 9400 before close of business (5pm) Monday 8 November 2021. 
Registrations will open today, Friday 5 November. If attendance capacity is reached, 
community members will be advised if their registration has been unsuccessful. 

In response to current COVID-19 requirements as directed by the Chief Health Officer, 
all attendees aged 16 and over must be fully vaccinated and show their vaccination 
status as a condition of entry to COPACC. Patrons will be required to enter COPACC 
via the main entrance (all abilities access from Gellibrand Street), where they will be 
required to register and show proof of vaccination. 

The Special Council meeting will be livestreamed to the public via Council’s YouTube 
channel (search Colac Otway Shire Council at www.youtube.com). 

Copies of the agenda will be available Friday 5 November at www.colacotway.vic.gov.au 

Special Council meeting 

Colac Otway Shire Council has developed its 
first Draft Public Toilet Strategy to guide 
investment and decision making about the 
provision, management and maintenance 
of public toilet facilities in the municipality 
over the next 10 years.

The Strategy will help to focus Council investment in public toilet facilities that provide 
a demonstrated community benefit, including to the local economy, ensuring they 
are provided where they are needed most. Through the Strategy, Council will also 
advocate for and support the provision of facilities by other managing authorities at 
key tourist destinations, to meet the needs of regional and international visitation.  

View the strategy: Online at Council’s website or view a hard copy at Council’s 
Customer Service Centres and libraries in Colac and Apollo Bay. 

Online Community Information Session: Register your interest to join an online 
community information session which will take place in late November via Council’s 
website. 

Provide feedback: email Council at inq@colacotway.vic.gov.au or via post to ‘Public 
Toilet Strategy Consultation’ Colac Otway Shire Council, PO Box 283, Colac VIC 3250.

Community consultation on this strategy closes Wednesday 17 December 2021.

Colac Otway Draft 
Public Toilet Strategy

News on Waste & Recycling

Notice of Intention to Sell Land

Colac Otway Shire Council HEREBY gives notice under Section 114 of the Local 
Government Act 2020 (the Act) that it proposes to sell the land as shown below.

On 27 October 2021, at the monthly Council Meeting, Colac Otway Shire Council, 
resolved to advertise its intention to sell the land at 69 McLachlan Street, Apollo Bay, 
more particularly described in Certificate of Title Volume 7792 Folio 029.

Further information regarding the proposed sale can be obtained by contacting 
Colac Otway Shire Council at 2-6 Rae Street Colac VIC 3250, by phone (03) 5232 
9400, or email inq@colacotway.vic.gov.au

Any person may make a written submission on the proposal. 
All submissions received by the Council on or before 3pm on Friday 17 December 
2021 will be considered in accordance with Council’s Community Engagement 
Policy (2021) by the Council’s Submissions Committee (Committee).

Any person may request to be heard in support of their written submission either 
personally, or by a specified representative, before a Committee meeting, which will be 
held at a time and location to be advised.

Written submissions should be addressed to the Chief Executive and marked 
‘Submission – Intention to sell land at 69 McLachlan Street Apollo Bay”. Submissions 
must be lodged at Council's Customer Service Centres at 2-6 Rae Street, Colac or 100 
Great Ocean Road, Apollo Bay, posted to Council at PO Box 283, Colac VIC 3250 or 
emailed to Council at inq@colacotway.vic.gov.au

For further information, visit Council’s website www.colacotway.vic.gov.au

Green Waste Skips – Wye River and Kennett 
River and Free Green Waste Drop-off at Transfer 
Stations in Apollo Bay and Alvie
Skips for green waste (only) have again been placed at Wye River and Kennett 
River to assist residents to clean-up their property in preparation for fire season. 
Skips will be in place from Monday 1 November through to Friday 26 November.

The green waste skips are at the same locations as last year:
1A The Boulevarde Wye River (opposite the CFA shed)
15A Great Ocean Rd Kennett River (carpark area)

Please note, skips are for lighter green waste. Heavier green waste (large 
branches, cut trees) should be taken to the Apollo Bay Transfer Station. Council 
is offering a free green waste drop-off service at Apollo Bay and Alvie transfer 
stations through to Friday 26 November. The free service will be available to 
residents to dispose of one 6 x 4 trailer of green waste.

Additional Green Waste Collection 
through to November
Council’s weekly green waste collection is happening 
now through to mid/late November (subject to your 
collection week) to help you clean up your property 
and prepare for fire season.

When your red bin goes out, put your green bin out too.

The purple bin is coming to a Colac Otway 
kerbside near you!
Colac Otway Shire Council has started delivering the new purple ‘glass only’ 
bins to properties that receive a kerbside waste collection in the shire.

The bins will be delivered over the next four weeks, so if 
you haven’t received one yet, it won’t be too far away!

Collection of the purple bin will start in November 
(when purple bins have been delivered to all properties).

When collection starts, your purple bin will be collected 
every four weeks on the same day as your yellow 
(recycling) bin (your yellow bin will continue to be 
collected fortnightly).

How will you know when the purple bin collection 
starts?
•  Waste calendars with purple bin collection dates are 

included with your rates notice. 
•  You can look up waste calendars any time on Council’s 

website.

Visit Council’s website for more info, or call us on 
5232 9400.


